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December 18, 2001

Dick Miller

Chair, Natick Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee

SUBJECT: SIGNAL PLAN FOR OLD CONNECTICUT PATH CROSSING

Dear Dick:

I admire the work you’re doing for the Cochichuate Rail Trail. Since you posted construction and signalization plans for the intersection of the trail with Old Connecticut Path, I offer these comments to your committee - feel free to use or dismiss as you see fit.

Just to introduce myself, I am a professor in Transportation Engineering at Northeastern University, and therefore somewhat familiar with traffic signal plans. I’m also the chair of Milton’s Bicycle Advisory Committee. Here are my comments:

1.
Does the committee prefer flashing yellow to green as the “you have the right-of-way” indication for Old Connecticut Path? When flashing yellow turns to solid yellow, it takes motorists longer to notice than when green changes to yellow. In these days of LED’s, there is little to be gained in either power consumption or bulb life from using a solid green instead of a flashing yellow.

2.
I suggest requesting a reduction in the parameter “Maximum1” for the phases serving Old Connecticut Path (OCP) — phases 2 and 6 — from 60 s to 30 s. As I read the timing plan, OCP’s “green” (actually, flashing yellow) will last at least 60 s, regardless of traffic on Old Connecticut Path. Arriving peds have to wait for OCP’s Maximum1 to time out. If it’s been a long time since the previous ped phase, that maximum will have timed out, and the ped will get immediate service. But if peds arrive shortly after a ped phase has ended — which will happen often when the trail is busy, especially considering that trail users approach from two directions — they could face a wait of up to 72 s. (72 = 60 s for Maximum 1, plus 2 s of Flashing Don’t Walk, plus two 5 s change intervals.) That’s an unacceptably long wait, and will simply encourage people to cross without the light. Reducing that 60 s to 30 s will result in better pedestrian level of service, and more importantly, in better pedestrian compliance, which improves safety. The capacity and level of service impacts on OCP of making this change are, I think, reasonable. In the worst case (constant ped demand), the cycle would be 48 s (30 s for OCP, 8 s for trail, and two 5 s change intervals). OCP’ s effective green is 30 to 32 s, giving that street a fraction green of 63% to 67%, which I think is ample capacity. Due to the short cycle length, OCP’s “Level of Service” will be good.

3.
A better but more expensive alternative to changing the MAXIMUM1 parameter is to install detectors on OCP and make the intersection fully actuated. That way, traffic on either way will only have to wait if there is steady traffic on the conflicting way, except for minimum green times which should be below 10 s.

4.
You may have discussed this already, but I recommend a pushbutton with a “call light,” i.e., a bulb facing trail users that lights up for the ped to see that his or her call has been registered. We’re used to seeing these on elevators. They help promote better ped compliance and therefore safety. They also reduce stress for trail users, and give the public a more positive impression about the traffic control system.

Feel free to contact me if I can be of any assistance.

Sincerely,

Peter G. Furth

Associate Professor and Acting Chair

